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Jeannie O’Neil, 2008 ECAHS Hall Fame honoree Neltson Chamberlain’s granddaugh-

ter has contacted us. She plans to attend the celebration at Bel Air in August. She 

will be bringing some memoribelia about her grandfather. Some of you might remem-

ber that back in 2008, we could not locate any of Neltson Chamberlain’s relatives. 

Thanks to Sari Bolnick, Jeannie has been found and we look forward to meeting her 

 

 

 

 

 

Jan Williams and Sharon Noonan PAHA SE District directors have planned an inter-

esting meeting at New Bolton Center at 1pm on February 23rd. Dr. Alicia Long DVM 

will speak about conditions related to the excessively wet weather we have been 

experiencing including Pythiosis which is affecting the Chincoteague ponies. There 

will be a Chinese auction, door prizes, and a 50/50 raffle. A light lunch will be served. 

Desserts welcome. ECAHS members are invited, but must let Jan or Sharon know if 

they’re coming. 
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PAGE 2 ECAHS NEWSLETTER 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Sadly, Dr. Matthew Mackay-Smith, one of our Benefactors of the Breed for 2019, 

passed away in December. He was an avid fox hunter and endurance rider. In 1972 

he started the Cheshire Competitive Trail Ride. It remains the longest lasting EC-

TRA sanctified CTR. Riding a horse of Crabbet lineage, he was the first of only two 

to complete both the Old Dominion and the Tevis Cup 100 mile endurance rides on 

the same horse in the same year. Dr. Mackay-Smith was medical editor of Equus 

magazine for many years until his retirement. He was a co-founder of the Delaware 

Equine Center. Several ECAHS members were fortunate enough to benefit from his 

services. On the PAHA SE District Facebook page, Jan Williams writes, “ I owe him 

greatly for his advice concerning a diagnosis for my mare made by another vet that 

threatened her life at 10 years of age. Thanks to his wisdom and knowledge, she is 

still here and is 28 years young.” Matthew is survived by his wife, Winkie, also an 

ECAHS 2019 Benefactor of the Breed, three daughters and several grandchildren. 

Bart was our 5th Horse 

Of TheYear  in 2005. 

They were a great team.  

Rebecca Hanna Spicer (Bucky) died on 

January 9, 2019 at Homewood of 

Crumland Farm in Frederick, Maryland. 

Her husband, John S. Spicer, Sr., prede-

ceased her on June 3, 2017. She was 

born in Franklin, Pennsylvania on Octo-

ber 2, 1929. She was the daughter of Re-

becca Sponsler and John Richard Hanna. 

Bucky’s first six years were spent in 

Franklin where she fell in love with hors-

es.  
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From Arabian Dream Farm 

 

The mare, Phantasia FA, imported from Jennie Thompson’s stud in Australia to 

Arabian Dream Farm was presented in November for inspection with the Ameri-

can Trakehner Association. 

 

Phantasia was inspected at the American Trakehner 2018 Convention in Mill 

Spring, North Carolina at Tryon International Equestrian Center in November by 

German Inspectors. Phantasia was approved into the Prelimanary Trakehner stud 

book. This allows any foals by approved Trakehner stallions to be listed in the Of-

ficial Registry Book, thus making them eligible to be branded with the American 

Trakehner brand. This also makes the foals eligible to be inspected for inclusion 

into the Official American Trakehner Stud Book. 

 

Phantasia was also awarded Reserve Champion of the inspection which also in-

cluded Trakehner mares that were presented for inspection. Phantasia’s four 

month old filly, Phascination AD, sired by the Trakehner stallion Magritte standing 

at Mae’s Way Farm in Lexington, Kentucky and owned by Mae Jean Fitcher to be 

branded with the American Trakehner brand. 

 

To our knowledge Phantasia is the first Pure Crabbet mare to be approved by the 

American Trakehner Association. We look forward to Phantasia and future foals 

to make a positive influence within the Arabian and Trakehner breeds. 

Photos on next page 
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Updates from Faerie Court Farm 

The horses really seem to enjoy the snow here in Vermont.  When we get 

fresh snow, the horses play and roll around to clean and fluff their coats.  I 

was lucky to have my camera ready a few weeks ago to catch the horses 

frolicking in the snow. 
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Meanwhile, FCF Oberons Vanity's training has continued.  In mid-January, his trainer 
Catherine Waterman rode him in a clinic with international FEI dressage rider and 
trainer  Gunnar Ostergaard.  Obie is now schooling Prix St. Georges level dressage. 
Gunnar was very impressed with how much progress Obie has made since last sum-
mer.  Gunnar is very sparing with compli-
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In addition to the one foal we are expecting here out of FCF As You Wish (AAA 

Legend ofthe Seas x Rieba by Aulrab), there are two outside foals by FCF 

Oberons Vanity due this spring.  Jeanne Duffie's mare, AM Bright Warrior, is 

due in April, and my friend's imported Shagya-Arabian mare, Siglavy Bagdady 

Blanka, is due in late May.  The latter one will be Obie's first Shagya-Arabian 

offspring. 

 

Warmest regards to all our ECAHS friends, 

Dawn & Thom Jones-Low 

In late May, we are expecting a full sibling to our 2017 colt, FCF 

Thors Valor (FCF Oberons Vanity x FCF As You Wish), pictured here 

as a foal with his dam:  
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